The Orchards Homeowners Association (HOA)

http://theorchardshoa.info

Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting 

April 4, 2011
6:30 pm

Orchards Clubhouse

 

1.     Call to Order:  Chairman Martha Dowling called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  There were 20 homeowners (not counting the Directors) in attendance.  The Chairman made a few opening remarks and welcomed all attendees. 

2.      Roll Call of Directors and Community Manager:  
a.      Chairman:


              Martha Dowling – present.  
b.      Vice Chairman/Treasurer: 
 John Geis – present.
c.       Secretary: 


 Dan Ragen – present.

d.   Community Manager:                     Angie Robinson-present

3.      Amendment/Correction of Minutes:  Martha Dowling asked whether there were any necessary amendments/corrections to the previous meeting’s minutes.  None were noted.    John Geis moved to approve the minutes as written.  Martha Dowling seconded the motion.  It carried unanimously. 

4.      Homeowners’ Issues:  One homeowner requested the board provide a brief description of the events concerning the change in board members.  Martha Dowling explained that the Ed Nowak had resigned from the board to avoid a potential legal conflict between DNI, the property management company, and the HOA, which may have resulted in an unnecessary expense to the HOA.  DNI’s contract term was set to expire on March 31, 2011.  However, there was a clause in the contract stating that if there were a change in the position of president of the board, the contract would automatically extended for three months.  Ed Nowak had informed DNI that he would step down at the end of March and the candidate elected to replace him would commence his/her term on April 1, 2011.  DNI insisted that Ed’s term would conclude on March 6, 2011 and therefore DNI did have a right to continue with the Orchards for three months.  DNI engaged an attorney who sent a strongly worded letter to the board insisting that Ed’s term expired on March 6, 2011, and DNI was entitled to continue for three months beyond the current term.  The attorney stated they would seek reimbursement for legal fees incurred pursuing this matter.  To avoid potential costs to the HOA for legal fees, Ed resigned his office as detailed in his letter of resignation e-mailed to residents and posted on the HOA web-site.       
5.    Treasurers Report:  Cash on hand as of April 4, 2011 was $102,000. 

6.  Committee Reports:


a. Common Grounds and Pool Committee:


     No report.
              b. Social Committee:



       i. Easter Parade:  Saturday April 24th at 11:00 am.   



                    ii. Neighborhood Yard Sale:  Saturday May 7th at 7:30am.   Residents were reminded this is the only yard sale allowed in the neighborhood.  It is a violation of the covenants to conduct yard sales.



              c. Architectural Control Committee:  Chris Leja discussed the recent legislation on solar panels and the committee’s draft policy on solar panels.  The draft policy was developed to comply with the legislation.  Although no requests have been made install solar panels, one resident did request a copy of the policy.  When a request for a policy is made, per the legislation, the HOA has 120 days to develop a policy and provide a copy to the person making the request.  The ACC took on this task and developed a draft policy.  Due to the change in board membership, a vote on the policy was postponed until all members have had time to review the policy.    Status:  Open 
                            d. Covenants Enforcement:  The Community Manager explained that weekly inspections are conducted and violations noted.  If a violation is noted two weeks in a row, a letter is sent to homeowner.  The following types of violations prompted the following discussion:




i. Trash Cans.   Many residents commented that this was an on-going problem and is clearly in violation of the covenants.  One resident suggested that a letter be sent for each violation rather than waiting for two weeks.




ii. Overnight Parking:  Many residents commented this is a consistent violation in many parts of the neighborhood.  The property manager stated she could not verify whether overnight parking occurred since her inspections are conducted during business hours.  The board asked her to send notices when either a board member or residents notes an overnight parking violation.

                          iii. Rentals.   One resident commented that he believed leasing ones home violated the covenants although no specific provision in the covenants was cited.  Other residents questioned whether homeowners adequately informed tenants of the covenants.  One new homeowner stated she was not provided a copy of the covenants when she purchased her home.  One resident ask how expensive it would be to provide a copy of the covenants to all residents.  The community manager stated it would be costly. The board informed the attendees that the covenants are available on the Orchards web-site and a quick reference guide had been mailed to all residents in 2009.  Additionally, the covenants quick reference guide is incorporated in the Orchards Neighborhood Directory.

                          iv. Flagpoles.  One resident asked whether installing a flagpole was in violation of the covenants.  Martha Dowling said she would look into the matter and contact him.

                          v. Political Signs.  Residents asked about the number of political signs in the community.  Martha Dowling explained that in the summer of 2010 a political candidate contacted the board complaining that residents who displayed her signs were being told to take them down and legal action could be pursued against the HOA as this was a violation of their rights.  Cindy Jaquin of DNI properties looked into the matter and advised the HOA could be subject to a legal challenge so the board decided not to issue violation notices for political signs during the election period.  Many residents noted that these signs appeared months before the election and suggested time limits for these signs if they are in fact allowed.  

             7.      Old Business:
       a. Tennis Court Repair:  The community manager provided the following cost estimates:  Tennis Court Crack Repair and repainting - $19,700, Retiling of the Tennis Courts - $36,000, and Rebuilding the Tennis Courts - $149,000.  Many residents expressed concerns over the cost of the repairs and whether the tennis courts were used so consistently as to warrant such a large cost.  The property manager noted that the deterioration of the courts may pose a safety concern and were probably not used due to the level of disrepair.  One resident suggested getting additional estimates for crack repair and repainting since this was the most economical option.  Residents suggested contacting two companies for bids:  Sonnenberg and Strassner.  John Geiss noted that in the 2009 survey repair and maintenance was considered somewhat important to 46% of residents responding to the survey (24% of respondents considered this very important while 30% considered the tennis courts to be not important).    Status:  Open

       b. Painting of Pool House and Pavilion:  The Community manager obtained three bids for the work.  New board member Dan Ragen needs time to review the bids so a vote was postponed. Status:  Open

       c. Pool Umbrellas:  The Community manager obtained prices for replacement umbrellas ranging from $315 per unit as Lowes to $190 per unit from an on-line vendor if a bulk purchase is made.  The board suggested waiting on the purchase until an inventory of existing pool furniture is made.  Status:  Open

       d. Missing Backflows and Insurance Claim:   The claim was processed for the backflows stolen from the entrances to the Orchards.  New backflows were purchased and will be installed.  The community manager was asked about a security system for the backflows to avoid future theft.  She explained they cannot be stolen when the irrigation system has been turned on for the season and they should be removed at the end of the season and secured.  Status:  Closed.

       e. Downed Tree in Common Area Behind Ben Hogan.  Martha Dowling suggested discussing this matter in conjunction with the Maintenance of Outlots E & F Status:  Open      

          f. Outlots E & F Maintenance:  In 2004 and 2005 the HOA Board of Directors entered into maintenance agreements between the Orchards HOA and the City of Belleville (Resolution No. 2703 and Resolution No. 2662).  These agreements obligated the HOA to maintain common areas identified on the plat maps as Outlots E & F.  The estimated annual cost per the agreement is $4,000.  The community manager obtained bids to for the maintenance of these areas. New board member Dan Ragen needs time to review the bids so a vote was postponed. Status:  Open

          g. Late Notice Letter to be sent 4/15/2011:  Due to the number of late assessments in 2010, the board asked the community manager to send a letter on April 15th to all residents who had not paid their 2011 assessment.  April 15th is within the 30 day grace period.  It was noted that last year, residents received a late notice letter on May 1st with penalties.  Some of these residents maintained they had never received the assessment notice or had an extenuating circumstance and wanted the penalty waived.  DNI charges the HOA up front for each penalty letter sent and the HOA is only reimbursed when the resident pays the late fee.  If the HOA waives the fee, DNI does not reimburse the HOA for the late fee.  Status:  Open

           h. Pool Restroom Flooring:  A non-slip surface has been installed in the showers.  One resident explained that in addition to the showers the restroom floor is also a slip hazard and recommended mats be installed.  The community manager will look into this as part of the pool opening process.  Status:  Open

     8.      New Business
       a. 50/50 Sidewalk Replacement Program:  The board has requested to be part of the 50/50 program with the city of Belleville to add a curb to the south side of the Plum Hill entrance to the Orchards.  The curb is necessary to avoid continued damage to the landscape due to cars cutting the corner and running over the landscape.  The application to the program does not obligate the HOA but will provide the HOA with a cost estimate for the work.  Status:  Open

       b. Pool Opening:  The pool opening is scheduled for Memorial Day weekend.  Each residents PAC (pool access card) will be updated provided they are up to day on assessments and have no outstanding balances.  Residents will be notified of the pool schedule in a mailing.  Information will also be posted on the Orchards web-site.  Status:  Open          

       c. Electronic Speed Limit Sign:  The portable electronic speed limit sign will be in our community for two days in the near future.  The sign will be posted on Jack Nicklaus and Golf Course Dr.  The sign alerts drivers to their speed but is not an enforcement tool.  Status:  Open 

9.      Miscellaneous Issues/Announcements:  Fine Schedule:   Martha Dowling informed residents that the Illinois Common Interest Community Association Act allows the Board of Directors of an HOA to enact a fine policy.  Previous boards had determined that a 2/3 votes of all owners was needed to enact a fine policy.  Two residents commented that even if a fine policy were in place, violators would likely not pay and pursuing a lien on property is expensive and often the HOA does not collect.  

      10.      Adjournment:  Martha Dowling moved to adjourn the board of directors meeting and begin the annual meeting. John Geis seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.
 

 

Approved as written, this 6th day of December, 2011:

 

 (signature on file)

 Martha Dowling

Chairman

